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15th November 2024 

COMPANY ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

The following is a Company Announcement issued by GPH Malta Finance p.l.c. (the ‘Company’) pursuant to 

the Capital Markets Rules issued by the Malta Financial Services Authority. 

 

 

Quote 

 

The Company hereby announces that during the meeting of its Board of Directors held on the 14th November 

2024, the Company’s interim financial statements for the period ending 30th September 2024 were approved.  

 

A copy of the approved interim financial statements are being enclosed herewith and available on the 

Company’s website on: https://www.gphmaltafinance.com/investors  

 

 

Unquote 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Jean C. Farrugia                                                             

Company Secretary 

 

15th November 2024 

https://www.gphmaltafinance.com/investors
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Report on Review of Condensed Interim Financial Information 
To the Directors of GPH Malta Finance p.l.c. 
 
Introduction 
 
We have reviewed the accompanying condensed interim statement of financial position of GPH Malta Finance p.l.c. (the 
“Company”) as of 30 September 2024 and the related condensed interim statement of profit or loss and other 
comprehensive income, condensed interim statement of changes in equity, and condensed interim statement of cash flows 
for the six-month period then ended. Management is responsible for the preparation and presentation of this condensed 
interim financial information in accordance with International Financial Reporting Standards as adopted by the EU. Our 
responsibility is to express a conclusion on this condensed interim financial information based on our review. 
 
Scope of review 
 
We conducted our review in accordance with International Standard on Review Engagements 2410, “Review of Interim 
Financial Information Performed by the Independent Auditor of the Entity.” A review of interim financial information consists 
of making inquiries, primarily of persons responsible for financial and accounting matters, and applying analytical and other 
review procedures. A review is substantially less in scope than an audit conducted in accordance with International 
Standards on Auditing and consequently does not enable us to obtain assurance that we would become aware of all 
significant matters that might be identified in an audit. Accordingly, we do not express an audit opinion. 
 
This report has been prepared for and only for the Company in relation to the Capital Market Rules issued by the Malta 
Financial Services Authority and for no other purpose.  We do not, in producing this report, accept or assume responsibility 
for any other purpose or to any other person to whom this report is shown or into whose hands it may come save where 
expressly agreed by our prior consent in writing. 
 
Conclusion 
 
Based on our review, nothing has come to our attention that causes us to believe that the accompanying condensed interim 
financial information is not prepared, in all material respects, in accordance with International Financial Reporting 
Standards as adopted by the EU. 
 
The principal in charge of the review resulting in this reviewer’s report is Mrs. Donna Greaves for and on behalf of: 
 
 
 
 
 
PKF Assurance (Malta) Limited 
Registered Auditors 
 
14th November 2024 


